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  MARKET MOVEMENTS: 
  --Brent crude oil edged down 0.3% to $82.56 a barrel. 
  --European natural gas fell 2.3 to EUR 49.95 a megawatt hour. 
  --Gold futures edged up 0.1% to $1,818.20 a troy ounce. 
  --LME copper rose 0.8% to $8,766.50 a metric ton. 
  --Wheat futures declined 0.7% to $7.17 a bushel. 
  TOP STORY: 
  War in Ukraine Drives New Surge of U.S. Oil Exports to Europe 
  A year of war in Ukraine is revitalizing U.S. oil exports as a source of
financial influence and geopolitical power. 
  As the West has shunned most Russian energy, unleashing a pressure campaign
against the Kremlin's petroleum revenues, record U.S. crude exports have helped
fill the gap in Europe with the oil needed to produce gasoline, diesel and jet
fuel. 
  Since February 2022, when Russia invaded Ukraine, average monthly seaborne
cargoes to the continent jumped 38% compared with the previous 12-month period,
according to ship-tracking firm Kpler. A fleet of skyscraper-size tankers
carried more crude to Germany, France and Italy--the European Union's largest
economies--as well as Spain, which alone boosted purchases by about 88% over
the period. 
  The pull of oil shipments from the Gulf Coast to Europe, which Kpler pegged
at 1.53 million barrels a day in January, has in recent months made the
continent a larger destination for U.S. crude than Asia. 
  OTHER STORIES: 
  Aluminum Tariffs Win Support 
  U.S. aluminum companies said they supported the Biden administration's move
to impose steep tariffs on imported Russian aluminum, as analysts and
executives predicted the new duties would have a minor effect on domestic
aluminum costs. 
  The White House on Friday imposed 200% tariffs on imported aluminum from
Russia, as well as aluminum imports from elsewhere that include Russian
aluminum, as part of a package of duties on Russian metals, minerals and
chemicals worth about $2.8 billion. The tariff package coincided with the
one-year anniversary of Russia's invasion of Ukraine. 
  Russia is one of the world's largest producers of primary aluminum, with
large reserves of bauxite and low-cost hydroelectric power to operate aluminum
smelters. 
  The Aluminum Association, a trade group that represents U.S. producers and



users of aluminum, said it "stands united in support of any and all efforts
deemed necessary by the U.S. government to address the ongoing crisis." The
group had opposed the Trump administration's 2018 tariffs on imported aluminum. 
  --- 
  Shale Spending, Output Diverge 
  Frackers are set to plow more cash into oil fields this year compared with
last, but it isn't expected to unleash the flood of crude that past spending
binges in the shale patch have. 
  EOG Resources Inc. said it would spend about $1.4 billion more than last
year, but that its oil production would rise by only about 3% in 2023. Pioneer
Natural Resources Co. said it would augment its budget by nearly $1 billion
but its production would increase by less than 7% from 2022. And Marathon Oil
Corp. said that although its expenses would jump by up to 35%, its production
would remain flat. 
  The disconnect between spending and production gains makes for a murky
outlook for oil and gas producers in 2023, analysts said. It comes after many
producers rode high oil prices following Russia's invasion of Ukraine to record
profits in 2022, but suggests their ability to grow is limited. 
  --- 
  UK Regulator Cuts Energy Price Cap to GBP3,280 From April 1 
  U.K. energy regulator Ofgem on Monday cut the country's price cap by 23% to
3,280 pounds ($3,917) a year from April 1, and said that customers would remain
protected by the government's energy price guarantee. 
  The new price cap for a dual-fuel, direct-debit customer represents a GBP999
decrease from the current GBP4,279 and reflects recent falls in wholesale
energy prices. 
  MARKET TALKS: 
  Palm Oil Ends Slightly Higher; Analysts Expect Range-Bound Trading 
  Palm oil prices ended slightly higher, reversing morning losses. But
analysts advise caution as the commodity is likely to remain range-bound in the
near term, given "a little directionless [trade], tracking the mixed
performance on Dalian and following weekend profit-taking," said Dr. Sathia
Varqa, owner and co-founder of Palm Oil Analytics. He added that investors are
waiting for key data from the Malaysian Palm Oil Association on Malaysia's palm
oil production for February. The benchmark Bursa Malaysia Derivatives contract
for May delivery rose MYR26 to MYR4,228.00 a ton. (yifan.wang@wsj.com) 
  --- 
  Miners Cutting Energy Use Could See Higher Margins 
  Metals and mining companies reducing the energy required per metric ton of
ore mined and processed could see lower operating costs and higher margins,
Jefferies analysts say in a research note. The U.S. bank says the industry is



aggressively making changes such as shifting to renewable power, using
automated trucks and trains and adopting new technologies to reduce their
environmental footprint in general. The industry can reduce its energy
consumption by as much as 20% by using energy management plans, Jefferies says.
"New technologies have the potential to significantly affect the energy
intensity of the industry, and companies that take the lead on these
technologies are positioned to win," it adds. (maitane.sardon@wsj.com) 
  --- 
  OPEC to Increase Production in June, Goldman Sachs Says 
  Rising Chinese oil demand will push OPEC to increase its oil output in June,
Goldman Sachs says. The bank believes the additional demand, coupled with few
sources of additional oil from non-OPEC producers, will push the cartel to
reverse its decision late last year to cut output by 2 million barrels a day.
The bank forecasts that an increase of 1 million barrels a day from OPEC would
still see prices rise to $100 a barrel by December, where they would stay i
2024. OPEC has stressed that it isn't planning on changing its oil output this
year. If the cartel did so, prices would rise to $107 a barrel and continue
moving higher in 2024. (william.horner@wsj.com) 
  --- 
  Iron-Ore Futures Fall on Rising Fed Tightening Worries 
  Chinese iron-ore futures fall in the morning session on rising worries of
Fed tightening that could slow global economic growth and undermine iron-ore
demand. There was "hot" U.S. inflation data as the January PCE price index was
higher than expected, says Charu Chanana, market strategist at Saxo Markets, in
an email. That led to a hawkish shift in market expectations of the Fed
rate-increase trajectory, bringing the terminal rate pricing to 5.4% and
reducing the rate cuts priced in for 2023, Chanana adds. The most-traded May
iron-ore contract on the Dalian Commodity Exchange is 0.7% lower at CNY902.0 a
ton. (ronnie.harui@wsj.com) 
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